URSUS Library Directors Council
Bangor Public Library, Board Room

Friday, April 18 2008
Meeting Notes
 Present:
Barbara McDade; Susan Lowe; Linda Lord; Gary Nichols; Linda Lord; Jonathan Williams; John Barden; Judith Clarke (for Tom Abbott); David Nutty; Frank Roberts; Greg Curtis; Joyce Rumery; and Leslie Kelly

Absent: 
Steve Podgajny; Marianne Thibodeau ; and Chris Knott
· Using Google Scholar in Info Lit Programs 
Frank asked who was using Google in their information literacy programs.  Jonathan reported that UM and USM are currently using Google.  The question was raised if it should be introduced and used at public and school libraries.  The suggestion was made to bring this to the Reference Heads meeting as a topic and possibly a summit meeting for K-12 librarians in June.  Linda Lord will contact Evelyn Greenlaw about this idea.
· Docutek E-Res 
Jonathan reviewed the features that would be available from the III reserve system and reported that Docutek gives us more options that we cannot drop.  We will watch for other options on this but for now we will keep Docutek.

· LibQual report and Agenda for Action
We do not have a date yet for the presentation to the CAO’s.  We need the next steps in the LibQual report so that we have actions taken or what needs to be done in response to the LibQual report. We know that we need to talk to the users, do we need more or a heightened information literacy program, etc.
Since we want to use the meeting with the CAO group to our full advantage we decided to present a strategic plan based on the Chancellor’s Agenda for Action and use the LibQual report as a supporting document.

Please send Frank information on your LibQual follow-up.

Please send Frank information for the Agenda for Action by Thursday.
· MIN report and search update 
The MIN Report will be attached.

The search for the Maine InfoNet Director is underway with two candidates scheduled.  James Jackson Sanborn on May 7 and 8 and Russ Bailey on May 19 and 20.  The resumes are posted on the Maine InfoNet page: http://www.maine.gov/infonet/about/candidates/.  The directors are encouraged to attend the open session and were asked to encourage their staffs to attend also.
· URSUS Manager’s Report 
Jonathan’s report is at the end of these notes.
Jonathan will attend the IUG Annual Conference, April 27 - 30, 2008 in Washington, DC.
· URSUS contract with Innovative

The question we need to consider is how long should the next contract be – one year or two?  The current contract ends on June 30 2008 and we can expect a rate increase.  We want to have flexibility to move to another system, so a short contract would be better.  
· MARVEL databases

We were able to continue all of the databases in MARVEL except for Hospitality and Tourism.   This was due in part to EBSCO keeping their prices at the same level as this year.
· Last Copy Center

Barbara will hear in a couple of months about the old BTS library building that she wishes to acquire for a last copy center. 

· Osher Map Collection

The map collection will be available as a collection through ProQuest, but the USM Library is able to post them on their own page.  This was an agreement with the company that digitized the maps.
· LibraryThing

Barbara, Jonathan, and Joyce attended a presentation on LibraryThing.  The cost for a library to implement it is based on circulation and fte.  The cost for Minerva would be 8000.00 per year.  Bowdoin has LibraryThing for Libraries and PPL will soon. (http://www.librarything.com/forlibraries/)
· Delivery report is attached.
· ID cards, remote access, and Peoplesoft

Another issue has come up regarding the ID cards that the students require in order to access different resources if they are taking courses through more than one institution.  An UMA/USM student was told that students can only have one ID card – this poses a problem for library resource access.  Most of the system libraries are moving towards a one card system – but we still need to have the barcodes linked to records that identify the student’s campus.
· Reference Heads meeting

The directors agreed that the Reference Heads meeting lunch will be paid for from the URSUS budget. 
Jonathan would like to get feedback about the new OPAC design before the summer.  He would like a response about the drop down menus - he said he would be happy to remove them.

It was recommended that the Library Heads of Reference be a full URSUS meeting and include BPL, MSL, Law and Legislative, and PPL as do the other groups who meet.

· Institutional repository

Ralph Caruso is planning on a meeting with Jim Breece about an institutional repository.  Joyce will report back any developments.
· Updates from all libraries
Maine State Library:
The legislative session is ending today.

The issue of the Cultural Affairs reporting has become a more informal resolve, this will continue through the summer.

There are space needs and issues pressing on the museum, the archives and the library.  The archives wants to take over space in the library – this communication went direct to the committee, not to Gary.  There is no space in the library for more materials, the loading dock area is full with all of the materials that are shipped and returned daily.
The CMLD consultant position has been reposted until mid-May.  They are looking for experience with a board and interlibrary cooperation.

The public libraries statistics committee is working on ways to collect and report their statistics consistently.

Bangor Public Library:
They had game night for teens and it was very successful, there were 50 participants plus onlookers – it was an all-day event.  They had Dance Revolution and Guitar Hero.

A question from Barbara – the BPL staff want a workshop on copyright, particularly for movies and audiovisual resources.  They hope to get someone for no fee, so please recommend someone to Barbara if possible. 

Law and Legislative Research Library:
They are waiting for the legislature session to end.

A project is underway to evaluate the collection and change resources to electronic where feasible.  They are also looking at ways to deliver resources electronically.

Farmington:
The flag installation issue is consuming a lot of time at Farmington.
Frank will not institute community access fees.

He is working on developing a Friends of the Library group.

May 15 will be the end of the fiscal year, they will not do any purchasing after that date.

Presque Isle:
The next budget will be the same as this year.

There is a 2 – 3 year plan for what needs to be fixed.  They are restructuring from six to four colleges, one of the colleges is student services, so three will be the academic colleges.  One of the major classroom buildings will be renovated.

They have a grant out to MTAF for a GIS training facility.

They have moved to a more stable replacement cycle for faculty computers.  Also for laptops.

The campus will be getting a collection of Andy Warhol photographs.

Staffing - the administrative assistant will be out with long-term issues.

USM:
The structural steel is up for the Glickman entrance and the construction is on schedule.  Wishcamper is nearing completion.
The library finished the position management section of the MaineStreet software.

In FY ’09 some library budget will be restored.

Augusta:

There was a poetry festival on Friday and Saturday, this was the 6th Annual Terry Plunkett Maine Poetry Festival.
They are hoping to complete the search for the Hoffman position soon.

The new president, Dr. Allyson Hughes Handley, has been on campus since March 1 and has been meeting with staff – all individual meetings.

The Human Rights and Holocaust Center has had a busy cycle with a lot of traffic. 

OCLS:

Susan reported that the OCLS has about 2000 contracts with broadcast rights, this information is in a database that is searchable by the technicians to check for the current rights.  Susan is transferring data to make it easier for the OCLS staff, she has done about 1000 so far.

Orono:
New Provost has been named for a two year contract, Susan Hunter.

Still working on the scanning – Yearbooks are available and the Town Reports will be open to the public as soon as each county is represented.
Next Meeting - Bangor Public Library, Board Room:  May 16
Retreat at UMPI on August 7 and 8 – we will arrive on the 7th for an all-day meeting on the 8th.

Delivery Report
Meeting attendees:  Dean Corner, Maine State Library; Tim Gorton, Velocity; Anne-Marie Nadeau, University of Maine System; Joyce Rumery, University of Maine; Gail Waddell, Maine State Library

The contract is with the Maine State Library.  The URSUS libraries portion is billed to the State Library which then sends the invoice to Rowena Clukey in Jim Breece’s office.  Payment is made directly to Velocity from the UMS office.

Tim Gorton is our new contact.  TimGorton@VelocityExp.com.  There is also a new person in charge of the library portion of the company’s work at Houston.

We met to discuss/feel out what increase there may be, if any, in the third year of the contract.  My feeling is that there will be no or a small increase.  I came away understanding that they want to keep our business and do not want to see it go out for bid.  If this is not the case and increases are not acceptable the delivery service will be put out to bid next year.

Issues:

inconsistent deliveries

They will be working on more consistent training for the drivers.  All drivers have cell phones, but sometimes coverage is a problem.

totes

Velocity does not keep totes.  They use the CVS and Rite-Aid totes because there are no others to use when they need to repack for deliveries.  They do repack, many libraries put individually addressed books into one tote and expect that they will be sorted at the warehouse and repacked into other totes,

“side deals” with the drivers

We cannot make side deals about deliveries – all communications must go to the company and then communicated with the drivers.  

holidays and snow days (plus other extraordinary times)

How do we communicate this to the company and how does the company communicate delivery issues to the libraries on a particular route

Sort sites:

All warehouses are cleaned out each day – no bins or other delivery materials remain.  If something is left behind it is recognized that it is a problem and dealt with that day or ASAP.

Portland and Gardner are the major warehouses that are used for more than the library materials.

Bangor – the Bangor warehouse is used just to sort those items from the surrounding area.  So, it is used just for a couple of hours each delivery day and is cleaned out after each sort.

Other:

I mentioned to Anne-Marie that the Law Library would like an additional stop – they now have two stops per week.

Our reporting structure for problems and other communications to Velocity -  use a form like the MSL form?

Who wants to take the lead on this?

Report of the URSUS System Manager to the URSUS Directors

April 18, 2008
Submitted by Jonathan Williams
1. WebPAC Pro Upgrade – III upgraded our OPAC to WebPAC Pro on April 10.  There are a few display differences, the most notable of which is the brief citation display in certain results lists.  I have been making adjustments to the display as people have indicated a need.  Please have your staff contact me if they have any concerns about the OPAC display post-upgrade.

2. New Patron Load System – We are now loading student patrons from MaineStreet (PeopleSoft), rather than from ISIS.  This will eventually enable us to remove Social Security Numbers from URSUS.  At the present time, we still need SSNs to link barcodes from USM, Machias, and UMA.  I have indicated to the card office at USM (who provides barcodes for these three campuses), that we would like to move to a non-SSN based linking system as soon as possible.

3. Work with MaineCat and Solar – I have agreed to take on a larger role in support tasks for MaineCat and SOLAR, as Jon Forest will be leaving the Maine InfoNet staff soon.

4. Requesting A/V Materials in MaineCat – A/V items that are requestable in URSUS are now requestable in MaineCat.  This came out of a request from the MaineCat summit to create a short loan rule for A/V requests in MaineCat.  That is now working.  Patrons who request A/V materials in MaineCat have a one week loan period with the option to renew once.

5. Tim’s Absence – Tim will be returning to the office on April 28th, 2008.

6. Making Serials requestable – The circ heads discussed the possibility of making the serials item type requestable.  The consensus was that it is a good idea, but we are double checking with technical services staff to make sure this is okay.  No serials that do not presently circulate will be requestable.  This will primarily enable annuals and other serially published books that are treated like monographs to be requested.
